

# Minutes of the November 18, 2011 Rapid City Historic Preservation Commission Meeting

**Members Present:** Jean Kessloff, Cynthia Matson, Richard Grable, Eric James and Shawn Krull

**Members Absent**: Pat Roseland, Duane Baumgartner, Tamara Pier, Heather Knox and Scott Sogge

**Others Present:** Karen Bulman, Jeanne Nicholson, Michelle Dennis, Dan Tribby and Aaron Crowley

Quorum was not present and no action was taken on the agenda items.

Bulman suggested that the Home Show be continued to the next meeting.

Grable advised that the QR Coding Committee has met and that the members are doing research on grants and photographs. He added that the Committee will meet again in a month. James advised that 20 or 30 buildings should be selected for the project. Grable suggested that QR codes could be added to the President statues.

### 11.1 Reviews

## 508 and 512 Main Street (11CM040)

Michelle Dennis reviewed the proposed request to replace the metal cornice on the front top of the building at 508 Main Street.

A brief discussion followed regarding the restoration of the cornice.

Michelle Dennis reviewed the request to install an awning over the entrance, to replace the existing (non-historic) doors and door surrounds and to install a USPS required mailbox facility at 512 Main Street.

#### 306 7th Street (11CM041)

Aaron Crowley reviewed the proposed request to repair the entrance ramp and railing.

Bulman informed the Committee that she would inform the State that the Committee had no objections to the 11.1 Reviews.

#### **New Business**

Krull expressed his opinion that Skyline Drive should be nominated as an individually listed property on the National Register. A brief discussion followed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:56 a.m.